




council’s website as soon as practicable after the information contained in the 
business papers ceases to be confidential. 

b. New section 20.20 of the Model Meeting Code (closed committee meetings): The 
general manager must cause business papers for items of business considered 
during a meeting, or part of a meeting, that is closed to public, to be published on 
the council’s website as soon as practicable after the information contained in the 
business papers ceases to be confidential. 

3. The IPC also notes that confidential pre-meeting briefing sessions (extant sections 3.33 – 
3.38 of the Model Meeting Code) will no longer be permitted. 

4. The amendments proposed, and grouped under the outcomes for ‘Promote transparency, 
integrity, and public participation’, appear to support greater access to government 
information which is in alignment with the objects of the GIPA Act. 

5. With respect to privacy, it is noted that re-numbered section 5.23 of the Model Meeting 
Code currently states: The council must comply with the Health Privacy Principles (HPPs) 
prescribed under the HRIP Act when collecting, holding, using and disclosing health 
information in connection with a request by a councillor to attend a meeting by audio-
visual link. 

6. In this regard, the IPC recommends that re-numbered section 5.23 should also refer to 
the Privacy and Personal Information Protection Act 1998 (PPIP Act) and Information 
Protection Principles (IPPs), as whilst ill health may be a reason for absence, care 
responsibilities could be another and this will not necessarily be classified as health 
information in all instances.  

7. The IPC notes that the re-numbered section 5.38 of the Model Meeting Code has been 
amended to provide that the recording of meetings is to be made publicly available for at 
least 12 months or for the balance of the council’s term, whichever is the longer period. 

8. In light of the proposed revision, consideration should be given to include details of the 
retention period for the webcast under the re-numbered section 5.36(a).  

9. Additionally, while we note the inclusion of the authorisation to dispose of recordings in 
accordance with the State Records Act 1998 at re-numbered section 5.40 of the Model 
Meeting Code, the retention periods generally prescribed are framed as minimum 
retention periods as distinct from maximum periods. In this regard the Code may benefit 
from the inclusion of additional requirements for regularised review of published 
recordings to ensure that such records are disposed of in a timely manner consistent with 
the State Records Act. Such regularised review will support Councils in their privacy 
governance to ensure that the retention of the recordings is not for longer than is 
necessary for the purposes it was collected under the PPIP Act. 

 

 




